
This half term has flown by! The Y6’s and Y2’s have finished their SATS assessment, although our 

Y6’s still plod on with their writing portfolios before the end of the year. As we roll towards 

Summer, there is a lot to pack in so please look at the dates carefully. Wishing you an enjoyable 

May half term. We will see you on Tuesday 4th June. 
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IT'S STORYTIME!  

It's story time! Here is the final story for this half term - 

Monkey and Me by Emily Gravett read by Maria. 

The link below will take you to the video or you can 

scan the QR code using your camera on your phone. 

Enjoy! 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=AeqDC80ghR0 

 

Pop up coffee 
Thank you for all your support with the pop up 

cafe. As you know we sell everything at the 

lowest price possible, all the money we raise 

goes towards cooking with children across the 

school. The Summer fair which is our main 

fundraiser will be raising money for book 

corners, subsidising trips and all those 

little extras to allow the children to 

have an amazing school experience. 

Barge Project  
Our Barge Floating Classroom project has been in development for a number of years and has been 

a series of highs and lows. Whilst everyone recognises the value and innovation of such a project, 

and the potential benefits to our children, we have come to a point where it is difficult to move 

forward. Final planning was granted by the council but with a series of caveats that limit the projects original use, and 

ultimately in generating income to keep it sustainable. The project was also not received positively by some of our local 

community and this also limits how we can proceed. Most significantly is the current financial viability of the project 

during a time when school budgets are being stretched. With this in mind and with regret, we are putting the project on 

Displays 
Take a look at the latest children’s work which is 

on display around the school. The children and staff 

have been hard at work collating their learning. I am 

sure you will be impressed with the quality of their 

work. 

Friends of Primrose Hill News 

Our Summer fair is just around the 

corner Saturday 29th June 12-4pm 

This year we have got amazing inflatables, from a mini race track, to 

last man standing. 

Dragons Den stalls with an exciting new twist! 

Plus much more, from face painting, to hair braiding, decorating 

bottles, jar tombola, raffle, we even have hook a duck! 

We need lots of volunteers to make this happen. So please see Tania, 

Amal or your class reps if you would like to help. See you there. 

ARP  

The Autistic Resourced Provision 

development is progressing. It is 

currently with the planners in Camden and when 

we know the actual next steps, this will be 

communicated to our families and local residents. 

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
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Easyfundraising.org.uk 
Every penny helps! With this in mind please check out the 

website: 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/ 

The school makes money simply by you shopping at no extra 

cost to you. We need as many supporters as possible so tell 

your friends and family. Let us see if we can be the most 

profitable school! 

A Few Key Dates  
Mon 3rd June              INSET DAY 

Tues 4th June              Summer 2 Begins 

Thurs 6th June            Herons to CLC 

Friday 7th June            Kestrels to CLC 

Mon 10th June            Y1 Phonics Week 

Mon 17th June            Y4 Timetable Check Week 2wk 

Weds 19th June          Bats to CLC 

Thurs 20th June          Squirrels to CLC 

Tues 25th June            Cluster Choir Festival 

Thurs 27th June          Y3 to Museum London 

                                  Y5 to Mosque 

Sat 29th June              Summer Fair 

Wed 3rd July              Y2 to Seaside 

Fri 5th July                  Y2 to Gurdwara 

Mon 8th July               Y6 School Journey 

Mon 15th July             RE Day 

    Reports handed out to parents 

Tues 16th July             KS2 Sports Day 

Weds 17th July           Y6 Production 

Fri 19th July                KS1 and EYFS Sports Day 

Mon 23rd July             Y6 Graduation 

Tues 23rd July          1:30 End of Summer Term 

Attendance 
Here’s some stats for you all.. 

% for this half term – 96.28% 

% for this academic year – 95.48% 

Class with the highest attendance this academic year so far – 

Kestrels 97.08% 

Class with the highest attendance this half term so far –  

Hedgehogs 98.74% 

We’re going in for the last push now and it’d make my year if we 

can make it to 96% for the academic year, please keep being your 

lovely selves and push the children to come in! 

So for this week: 

WELL DONE TO TADPOLES 97.89% 

WELL DONE TO DRAGONFLIES 97.93 

WELL DONE TO FOXES 98.66% 

PE News 
What an amazing last week of the half term! On Tuesday 

our Year 3 & 4 boys and girls represented Primrose Hill in 

the football tournament at Parliament Hill Fields. We can 

proudly announce that our boys and girls were crowned 

champions, winning a trophy and shield each for their 

teams. This is a truly amazing achievement for all involved 

and Jordan and myself are extremely proud of the efforts of 

all of our children :)  

This is all down to the children's attitude and dedication to 

committing to weekly training as well as parent/carer 

ongoing support. We are truly blessed that we have such 

an amazing group of hardworking children at Primrose Hill. 

Please see pictures on the website.  

Jordan and Dean 
Garden Corner 

A year in the life of Primrose Hill School Pond. 

This time last year we were still building the pond. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Here are gardening club landscaping the 

hole and 

lining it 

with sand 

so that we 

could put 

in the liner. 

 

 

We put in the liner, weighted it 

down and filled the pond. 

 

It then took quite a few months for the water to find a balance so 

that we could plant 

the pond and it was 

ready for wildlife. 
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